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Statement of
MARY LOU KOBAYASHI

Planning Program Administrator, Office of Planning
Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism

before the
ROUSE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY & CNVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Tuesday, February 1, 2011
8:00AM

State Capitol, Conference Room 325

in consideration of
HB 1015

RELATING TO MAKING AN EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION OUT OF THE
BROWNFIELDS CLEAMJP REVOLVING LOAN FUND.

Chair Month, Vice Chair Coffluan, and Members of the House Committee on Energy and

Environmental Protection.

HE 1015 requests that the Legislature make an emergency appropriation, out of the

Brownuields Cleanup Revolving Loan Fund to raise the expenditure ceiling from the existina

$1,000,000 ceiling to a total of $2,000,000 so that federal funds can be disbursed to the

Department of Hawaiian Home Lands before the federal grant terminates at the end of the

current fiscal year 2010—2011. No state funds are involved.

The Department ofBusiness, Economic Development & Tourism (DBEDT) received a

federal grant of $2,000,000 from the Environmental Protection Agency for a bro~vn±ie1ds cleanup

revolving loan program to clean up contaminated sites. Funds under this grant must be disbursed

by the end of the current fiscal year or they will be lost.
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DBEDT executed a Do-interest Loan to the Department of Hawaiian Home Lands

(DHHL) to clean up a contaminated site in Kapolei. The amount of funds that remaih to be

disbursed exceeds the existing expenditure ceiling of$ I ,DUO,000. Therefore, an appropriation

increase to S2,000,000 is needed before the end ci’ this fiscal year to allow DBEDT to fulfill its

loan contract with DHHL arid meet its requirements under the federal grant. The general public

and DHHL waiting list beneficiaries will benefit from the cleanup of the contaminated site.

We strongly urge your support for this bill.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments.
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